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Secretariat Table Meeting Minutes 
November 26, 2013
The Common Roof (165 Ferris Lane, Barrie), 9:30-11:30 a.m.
Present:
	Susan Carmichael (Chair) 
	Glen Newby (Vice Chair)
	Mary Jean Watson

	Fiona Cascagnette 
	Kristina Veenstra (recorder)
	Deb Woods

	Sandra Cole
	
	


Regrets:
	Marg Gallow
	Karen Hirstwood (Past Chair)
	

	
	
	


	ITEM
	
	STATUS
	ACTION



	1) Welcome 
	SCa
	Welcome to all the members. 
	

	2) Approval of Minutes  October 17, 2013
	SCa
	All approved.
	

	3) Approval of Agenda
	SCa
	All approved with addition of LEAD Panel by Deb. 
	

	4) Strategic Planning -Update

October 24 – 4 themes

Strategic Planning Task Group themes and goals
	DW
	A summary document has been received from Lough Barnes yesterday. As per e-mails sent to members there were 4 themes chosen for the day:
· An inclusive, integrated service model across system of supports and services for families, children and youth. SYSTEM INTEGRATION.
· Resilient children and youth in Simcoe County. A COMMON FOCUS: RESILIENCE.
· Strategic priority projects are identified, successfully implemented and sustained. ENABLING ACTION TO PROMOTE CHANGE.
· Advancing evidence-based knowledge and practice for continuous improvements. DEMONSTRATING OUTCOMES.

Kathy Simpson has provided some comments regarding restructuring and going back to developmental milestones tables – prenatal/0-6, children 6-18 and transitional youth (TAY-SoS). She feels this would be an easier structure to deal with the initiatives/themes. This can simplify it but the danger is the transitions between these groups that this doesn’t get lost. Best Start is the group for prenatal/0-6 years. 
	Kristina to distribute the summary document to members for review by December 2. 
This discussion should take place first with the Planning Day Task Group and Secretariat. They could then take ideas to Council. We should take our time with this type of change; possibly a year due to resources, timing with the Ministry and Moving on Mental Health. 

	5) Advocacy Update 
	FC
	What is the role within the new strategic plan?
Advocacy is seen as an enabler of the plan and is key in the theme “enabling action to promote change”. Goes hand in hand with communication and moving from planning to action. 

Members spoke to the thought of a potential election and the need for advocacy efforts. An election strategy is different from a communication strategy (i.e. board to board, short-term task group project for an All Candidates Meeting etc.).  
	

	6) WTFKMH and Care Connections Committees
	DW
	Many thanks to CAS for hosting the 3 day event with John Lyons last week. All three days were very well attended with much positive feedback. We now have a group able to train others locally on using the CANS, and better understanding of which organizations/networks are using various versions of the CANS screening and assessment tools.
Mental Health Awareness day with the Centre of Excellence took place on November 4 with 45 in attendance facilitated with Gail Hamelin and Charlotte Fergusson. Natasha McBrearty is from the Centre of Excellence and replacing Despina Papadopoulos and has mentioned that they do not know yet if we will be able to use this program further and to what extent with the Centre. We have trained 3 local facilitators to date. 

A final report for Working Together for Kid’s Mental Health is due by end of December and will be going to the Integrated Working Task Group.
	John has been invited to Council January 23 as our Hot Topic to meet our senior Council members when he returns to train the Regional Complex Care and CTN staff that week on a hybrid version of CANS.
Glen to follow up regarding continuing this program with the Centre. 

	7) Strategy Table Updates: 

	Infrastructure Table
	KV
	Member Fee Update:  All fees have been received other than the Francophone Catholic board. 
	Kristina following up with Nadia Martins for member fees. 

	
	KV
	Annual Report: Ken to have the Annual Report ready for distribution at our December 5 Council meeting. 
	

	
	DW
	LEAD Panel: Ann-Marie McAllister who is the Georgian College facilitator has sent out a survey to the LEAD participants (24). There are 20 respondents thus far and responses are interesting; some felt they didn’t need to hear from ED’s, others asking for ED reflection on integration/collaboration pieces. Many of the questions relate to the Coalition. They wish to have a panel February 14 and suggested topics are on the survey (collaboration, strategic planning, entrepreneurship; Glen, Kathy Simpson, Kathi Wallace, Melanie Cooper, Rob Armstrong are suggested EDs who might participate). 
Very positive feedback for the ED presentations this year! 
	Deb to send out the survey info to members.
Thoughts to have some re-attend this program as it has evolved or alumni get together with a speaker.

Members discussed taking this program out of Simcoe as a marketing piece; Muskoka, York, Dufferin.

	Planning Table
	SCo/MJW
	Task Group Update: Wraparound: Gisele Forrest provided an update of the Wraparound. She spoke to the National recognition they are getting. She was in Montreal doing a presentation recently as it has received very positive recognition; especially for Police Services. 
	Presentation on the Coalition website under the Planning Table section. 

	
	SCo/MJW
	Community Integration Leadership (CIL) Project: Brenda Jackson provided a presentation which is a partnership between BANAC and the Best Start Network, emphasizing traditional healers.  
	Presentation on the Coalition website under the Planning Table section. 

	
	SCo/MJW
	TAY-SoS Motion: Alex Harrison from CAMH presented to the group. Alex provided an update on the TAY work and a request for motion as follows: 

That the CYFS Coalition of Simcoe County incorporate the Simcoe Muskoka TAY System of Supports Partnership into its processes and structures.

ALL IN FAVOUR; No Opposed; No Obstained at Planning
Members discussed accountability and the similarity of function to Best Start Network. They would need to meet the criteria for our strategies, vision, mission and values.
Infrastructure Table also reviewed this and were concerned regarding resources and funding requirements for the Coalition. 
	Sandra and Mary Jean felt there is no funding or resource impact and that this motion is strictly structural. 

	Barrie Pathways Project
	GN
	Like to have this at a Council meeting. Glen spoke to this project this was an effort from the Busby Centre. Over the last few years there have been many challenges with the people of the Busby Centre, associating businesses etc. The new location needs to still service its clients and it has been a challenge to service the homeless in Barrie. The Barrie Pathways Group have come together and have decided on a goal to end homelessness in Barrie. Issues is the housing (looking at by The County) and how we work with the homeless or potential homeless (12-old age). They have set up an interim board on how to best implement a process in downtown Barrie to end homelessness (looking at all agencies – Police, CMHA, Health, County, Youth Haven, Barrie Food Bank, John Howard, YMCA, City of Barrie, Non Profit Housing, United Way etc.). There are no Aboriginal agencies as yet. Glen wanted to bring this to the Coalition to get some agencies of the Coalition involved and others that are involved with this that should be part of the Coalition. There is an interim board Chaired by Nancy Roxborough and Doriano Calvano. There is some Trillium Support and Lynn Strachan is the Councillor on board through Busby on a Trillium Grant. The City is aware and have an update. Barrie Council will provide funding for this venture. 25 potential sites have been identified with a multi-level organization building for anyone that services in the Barrie community right downtown to help service clients. 
	Glen to bring this to Coalition Council as a presentation at the December 5 meeting.

	Review Draft Council Agenda
	KV
	Members reviewed the draft December 5 agenda.
	Kristina to make changes and send out to members as soon as possible.

	Meeting Day and Times
	SCa
	All approved staying with the 3rd Thursday from 1:30-3:30.
	Kristina to resend out schedule for 2014. 

	Deb and Kristina’s Work Plan: priorities for part-time
	SCa
	
	


Next Meeting: December 19, 2013, 9:30-11:30 a.m., The Common Roof, 165 Ferris Lane, Barrie
